
We hope you all had a delightful Christmas and New Years! Welcome to 2012 at CCC Children’s Ministry, we 
have a fun year ahead of us. 

For starters Harmony and I have just celebrated their one year anniversary as coordinators of Children’s 
Ministries. There is a lot to celebrate too, let’s review this past year together:

This year we launched the first ever Growing In Grace monthly newsletter to keep our families informed as to 
what was going on at CCC. As of now, even with the new church blog, we will keep the newsletter going as it 
seems to be the best way to get the monthly news and upcoming events out to our families. 

We have rejoiced in full to the brim Sunday School classes each week. We have more kids than ever arriving on 
Sunday morning to one of six classes and learning about the work of Christ in our lives, the love of God, and 
learning/memorizing scripture. They are being engaged by amazing teachers who are transforming the word 
of God into age appropriate lessons that get kids excited about what God has done and is doing in their lives. 

Teacher training this year was a success as many of our volunteers came to learn about the new policies, 
procedures and be encouraged in their work in our church. God has done so much for this ministry through 
each volunteer that arrives on Sunday morning ready to teach and love kids. This ministry would not be 
possible without all of you!

CCC enjoyed an exciting VBS and Easter Egg Hunt. Both had great volunteer support, and encouraging 
member and visitor turnout. 

Operation Christmas Child became a bigger deal this year as Harmony and Jeanneal Sheplack put together an 
entire evening of fun activities. This all church event allowed the journey of each box to become a real event 
for us as a church. We were able to see how long of a journey it was for some of the boxes, that some boxes 
took a boat, truck, elephant, and even camel to get to their destination. We also got to hear stories from 
children who had received those gifts. It was moving and made an impact on all our hearts. We praise God for 
your generous outpouring of almost 200 boxes given this year!

God has blessed this ministry with amazing volunteers who are creative, engaging, and they love children and 
teaching God’s word. We cannot say enough how much we really do feel blessed by you, and see God working 
through you in the lives of children.  

A Note About The Blog:
If you have a child in the Toddler or Preschool rooms our monthly “Parent Cue” is now available 
on the blog. You can see what your child will be learning each week throughout the month, 
their monthly memory verse, and ways to connect church to home through those lessons. You 
can expect those to come out a few days before the beginning of each month.
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Now recruiting volunteers for Summer 2012!
If you are interested please contact 
kids@christcommunitychurch.com

Preschool 
Playgroup
10:00 am -

Noon

Club 45
3:45 pm

Preschool 
Playgroup
10:00 am -

Noon

Baptism Sunday


